Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 24th April 2023
Present:- Vivienne Lane, William Baldwin, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey,         Avril Binns, Helen Yoxall and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Margaret Howe, Rupert Leggett, Lesley Smith and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Matters arising from the minutes of 23rd January 2023 meeting
2. Navigation by Receptionists
3. New Advanced Nurse Practitioner
4. Patient Questionnaire results
5. Attracting new members to the group

6. Outline of Role of each Clinician
7. Any other business
8. Date and time of next meeting
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1.  Matters arising from the minutes of 23rd January 2023 meeting – it was agreed that these minutes were correct and there were no matters arising.

2. Navigation by receptionists – Gill ran through a brief presentation regarding the new software that the practice is going to trial. This gives the receptionists more structure to the current way of working providing them with a matrix to follow in order to signpost patients to the most appropriate clinician.  This software is being trialled by most practices in the Turton Primary Care Network.
A new answering machine message is being developed to inform patients of the change and the changes are also being advertised in the community by the Primary Care Network. It is anticipated that this will have a minimal impact on the patient experience on the telephone, possibly lengthening the time of each call slightly initially whilst the receptionists get used to using the matrix however, it is hoped that it will improve access by directing patients to the most appropriate clinician for their symptoms.

3. New Advanced Nurse Practitioner - Gill told the group about              Rachel Barrett who is a new Nurse Practitioner who started with us on the 19th of April and who will be working 3 days a week. 
4. Patient questionnaire results – this will be postponed to the next meeting as the analysis has not quite been completed yet.

5. Attracting new members to the group - Gill has now put a poster up in reception inviting patients to join the group and it is hoped that by the next meeting we will have had some response.

6. Outline of role of each clinician - Helen ran through the role of each member of the extended primary care team explaining what each practitioner’s main area of expertise is. 

7. Any other business - Helen told the group that the practice has made a donation of £200 to the ‘REACH’ Charity who, amongst other things, help people who are struggling with the cost of living crisis by providing food and other essentials. 

Gill informed the group that Dr. Stephen Liversedge retired on 31st March after many years of devoted service to the town and in particular to our patients. His contribution to the health of the people of Bolton is greatly appreciated and he will be very much missed by everyone at the practice.  Everyone wishes him well in his retirement. 

There was no other business.

8. Date and time of next meeting – it was agreed to meet on Monday 24th July at 6:30 pm in the admin room.
